MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE ST FRANCIS BAY BRIDGE CLUB HELD AT THE ST FRANCIS BAY LINKS GOLF CLUB on Friday December 02 2016 at 08h00.
The notice of the meeting was read by the secretary, Judy Beck:

In terms of Section 8 of the Constitution of the St Francis Bay Bridge Club, the Annual General Meeting will be held in the Conference Centre, St Francis Links, on Friday 02 December 2016 at 8h00

1. Geoff welcomed everyone present
2. Apologies were received from – Mike Stark, Penny Ashdown, Philip Ashdown, Harry Millson, Dot Kerfox, Stan Horwell, Jenny Blackwell, Una Moolman, Jill Browning, Thea Swanepoel, Zeta Birch, Rowan Nicholls and Mike Tagg. 
3. The Minutes of the AGM held on 04 December 2015 were confirmed.
4. Matters Arising
a. Club teams - referred to later in minutes
b. SABF membership -  your committee decided not to become affiliated to the SABF but should club members want to pursue the matter they must inform the incoming committee.
5. President’s Report – see addendum A

6. Treasurer’s Report – see addendum B

7. Awards 
a. Monday Club points – Judith O’Hara, Robyn Myburgh, Theonie Kirton
b. Friday Club points – Una Moolman, Gill Browning, Mike Stark
c. Teams – Judy Beck, Wendy Rosser, Theonie, Ginty
8. The following proposals were put to the members for discussion and voting:
It is proposed that, for the St Francis Bay Bridge Club, for the duration of 2017:

The daily table money on all days except Thursdays (men’s bridge) is raised from R20 to R25 for all members and from R30 to R35 for visitors.

The daily table money on Thursdays (men’s bridge) is raised from R14 to R18 for all members and to R25 for visitors.

The annual subscriptions are raised from R110 to R120 for members and from R80 to R90 for country members.

It was asked why the men pay less. 
Geoff explained that the cost of playing at the Heritage Centre is far less than playing at the Links. The net income to the Club is the same for both.
Jenny Schulze suggested that the men’s playing fees be rounded off from R18 to R20. Geoff replied that the men do round it off and then put the extra money towards their Christmas lunch.
Darryl Hendricks thanked those ladies who help the men to make up their numbers when necessary.
Peter Bosman asked why we needed more money. 
Geoff explained that all costs go up. The annual rental for the Heritage Centre (HC) may increase. The Municipality is currently looking at this. We only have R16000 in kitty. We need to have money for emergencies. Our proposed capital expenditure for 2017 is:
· 6 more Bridge Mates – R12 000

· cards - good plastic ones – and boards – R10 000

· tables – R1 000 per table
This makes our total capital expenditure for 2017 approximately R40 000. 
We have the very best location for our club. 

The club has developed into something of which we can be very proud. 
The committee wants to maintain the high standards that have been attained so far.
Hilary Roberts asked whether the Links’ costs are increasing – yes, from R12pp to R13pp. This is only for the coffee and tea provided. The Links have never charged us for the wonderful venue but we need to realise that this could change at any time.
A Vote was taken and the proposals were carried unanimously. 
9.  Election of Committee
The nominations for the SFB Bridge Club committee for 2017 are:

a. President: Geoff Ellis


b. Vice-president: John Boonzaier
c. Treasurer: Jane Fitchet


d. Secretary: Melanie Heinamann


e. Members: Roger Lea, Jenny Schulze, Rose Bruins

There being no further nominations these members were declared duly elected to office.
10.  Any Other Business
a. Moira Richardson requested that on Mondays we play in 2 sections – this will be done whenever possible
b. Wendy Rosser suggested that if a pair arrive late and their inclusion results in there being a sit-out table, that they should go home – it was pointed out that latecomers also make things difficult for the scorer, as the computerised set-up has to be redone. Geoff appealed to members to be on time as it is very hard to turn anyone away.
c. Moira asked if booking was not possible. Geoff replied that this is how the men’s bridge is organised and that they always have pre-booking to avoid a half-table. There is not much enthusiasm for pre-booking within the main club but this suggestion will be revisited by the new committee.
d. Peter Bosman, on behalf of the members, thanked Geoff and his committee for the wonderful work they have done during the past year.
There being no further business the meeting ended at 8h39.
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